City of Davison

City Council Meeting

August 13, 2012
7:30 PM

City Council Chambers
Present:
Mayor Tim Bishop, Joan Snyder, Jack Abernathy, David Martin, Gary Peppin, Alex Fabian and Paul Hammond
Staff:
City Manager Michael Hart, City Clerk Andrea Schroeder, Police Chief Bill Brandon, Treasurer Cindy VanMegroet and DPW Supervisor Ed Brown
Others:
 14 General public
Call to Order and Pledge of allegiance
Mayor Bishop called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

MOTION 146-12 Approval of the Regular Agenda

Motion by Mr. Abernathy, and seconded by Mr. Fabian to approve the regular agenda for 
August 13, 2012 as presented.  Motion carried.

Public Comments
A few comments and questions were made in regards to the actual route in the Downtown/DDA area for the Heritage Route.  Also, questions in regards to the Main Street Project and Heritage Route grant funding.  
Approval of Consent Agenda
A. DDA Minutes July 18, 2012 – Draft
Motion 147-12 approval of Consent Agenda

Motion by Ms. Snyder, and seconded by Mr. Peppin to approve consent agenda as presented.  Motion carried unanimously by roll call vote.
Approval of Minutes 

MOTION 148-12 APPROVAL OF JULY 23, 2012 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Motion by Ms. Snyder, and seconded by Mr. Abernathy to approve the July 23, 2012 regular meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

MOTION 149-12 BILLS PRESENTED FOR PAYMENT

Motion by Mr. Hammond, and seconded by Mr. Abernathy to approve invoices for payment in the amount of $579,858.34.  Motion carried.
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Communication to the Council
APPOINTED OFFICERS REPORT
Mr. Hart presented the Monthly Permits, Inspections and Zoning Violation Report for July 2012.
Mr. Hart presented the Monthly DPW Report for July 2012.

Chief Brandon presented the Monthly Police Report for July 2012.
Ms. VanMegroet presented the Monthly Revenue & Expenditure Report for July 2012 and the Quarterly Investment Report end June 30, 2012.  
CITY MANAGER REPORT
Planning Commission will review and bring a recommendation to Council in regards to the Medical Marijuana 
Moratorium that expires in September.  Tropical Smoothie will be acquiring the old Subway building and the Doll Museum will be opening soon.  Now that the park parcel has been purchased, Mr. Callis will no longer host the Parcel for the Park Race.  Mr. Hart would like to see the race continue and have the proceeds help with park costs. 
Council Committee Report  
Mr. Peppin:  Small Cities met in Montrose for a picnic and we are hosting the September 5, 2012 meeting at Archie’s.
Mr. Hammond:  Policy Committee continues to work on firewood removal in the park and other places.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
ENGINEERING REPORT/FLINT STREET & MAIN STREET ROAD PROJECTS
Leanne Panduren of Rowe Professional Services gave an engineering update and overview of the East Flint Street Resurfacing Project.  The flashers are now installed and working on Flint Street.  A few punch list items remain and the Flint Street project will be closed out.  We continue to move forward quickly with the downtown Main Street Project.
MOTION 150-12 TRAFFIC COUNT REQUEST LETTER TO MDOT

Motion by Mr. Abernathy, and seconded by Mr. Peppin to direct City staff to send a letter to MDOT requesting them to conduct a traffic count at the intersection of M-15 & Flint Streets in September/October 2012.  Motion carried.
ANY ITEM REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA
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NEW BUSINESS
MOTION 151-12 FISCAL YEAR 2011/2012 AUDIT RECOMMENDATION
Motion by Mr. Martin, and seconded by Ms. Snyder to have City Manager Michael Hart execute the Professional Services Agreement with Plant Moran for the fiscal year 2011/2012 audit.  Motion carried.
WATER WELL #2 REPAIRS & WATER TOWER INSPECTION

Mr. Hart and Mr. Brown gave an overview of our yearly well inspection performed by Peerless Midwest.  They also explained the maintenance inspection and repairs that will be performed on well #2.
ANY ITEM REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA
Public Comments not included on the agenda
Comments made in regards to the Heritage Route and the cutting down of mature trees, along with the widening of the trail.  It is felt that it is a waste of tax payer’s money and that changes have occurred to the project that where unknown to the public.  A statement was made that it is not a good route for the public of any age.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Small Cities at Archie’s on September 5, 2012
Mrs. Schroeder announced that the City received a dividend check from the MML Liability and Property Pool for $10,329.00.  We also received a $300 grant for a new bench that will be placed on the Main Street side of City Hall.  She thanked all of the volunteers that helped spruce up City Hall including the removal of the bushes around the entire complex and the repairs and updates to both reader boards.  The Tippy Golf Outing is Friday, August 17, 2012.  
Chief Brandon and Code Enforcer Ken Skunda have been working together on parking issues and other code violations.  They are also looking over and possibly revising a few ordinances.
motion 152-12 Adjournment

Motion by Ms Snyder, and seconded by Mr. Abernathy to adjourn the meeting at 8:47 p.m.  Motion carried. 

______________________________

_________________________________
Mayor Tim Bishop



City Clerk Andrea L. Schroeder
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